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January was notable for the extraordinary parish 

council meeting that summarised the conclusion of 

the S106 mitigation process tendered by the 

Wellcome Trust. It became apparent that most of the 

negotiation and settlement agreement was the work 

of South Cambs District Council.  

You can be certain that the WT are pleased with this 

outcome as. for the cost of a modest house and the 

loan of a field, we have been legally side-lined. 

This heartless and tight-fisted outcome is a huge 

disappointment however, we must thank our PC for 

all their time and effort in trying to secure the best 

possible deal. (read the report on the next page). 

Look out for the next HINXTON LIFE magazine 

coming out soon. 

Stay safe 

 

Please note we now have a page on Facebook, 

called HINXTON LIFE. Hopefully it will become our 

discussion forum where we can exchange views and 

stories without interference from people outside our 

village (unless invited).  

To join please visit  

www.facebook.com/

groups/2818768671576124 

There have been a couple of sewer blockages in the 

village  recently and it appears that the cause of the 

blockages has largely been wet wipes. These are not 

suitable for disposal via the toilet as they do not break 

down like toilet paper does. Some packaging on this 

type of product does say ‘flushable’ but this really 

only means that they will go around the U bend! 

 

 They should always be placed in the appropriate bin 

( black) 

THE ANN HOWSDEN CHARITY 

Home schooling without proper 

computer access? 

 

At a recent meeting of the Ann HowsdenTrust, 

the charity’s trustees discussed the impact that 

a lack of access to computers was having on 

home schooling and children and young 

people’s ability to study and stay in touch with 

their teachers and classmates.   

 

The Trust is keen to know if there are Hinxton 

residents finding themselves in this situation, 

and to assess whether it might be able to help. 

  

http://www.hinxton-pc.org.uk/community/hinxton-parish-council-7847/news/
mailto:news@hinxtonvillage.co.uk
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Latest on Wellcome Campus 
expansion plans 

From Hinxton Parish Council 

 
A document that sets out in detail the obligations of 
the Wellcome Trust (WT) to mitigate the impact of 
the £1.3bn Genome Campus extension was 
published by South Cambridgeshire District Council 
(SCDC) on December 18. The document, called a 
Section 106 Agreement, is a legal contract between 
the council and the developer, which outlines those 
obligations.  
 
The S106 between SCDC and the WT includes 
plans for road improvements, a cash sum for the 
extension and refurbishment of the village hall, 
employee travel plans, landscape mitigations etc as 
well as the timescale during which this is to happen. 
Hinxton is bound to be significantly affected during 
and after the period of development, which runs for 
20 years and aims to build 1500 homes – in the first 
instance to be sold or rented to campus workers – 
on the east side of the A1307 opposite the current 
campus based on the west side. It would lead to 
more than doubling the current staff from 2,500 to 
6,800. 
 
HPC has consistently objected to the size and scale 
of the development since the application was made 
in December 2018, opposing the more commercial 
elements of the proposed scheme while supporting 
the work of the Trust. However, planning permission 
was granted 15 months ago because the national 
interest was deemed to outweigh the ‘significant’ 
harm caused by the development. 
 
The Parish Council (HPC) then focused on the S106 
on which it was consulted but was not a signatory. It 
was understood by some councillors that HPC 
would be given sight of the final draft of the S106 
but this did not happen.  
The S106 is a long, complex document. Some 
elements of the agreement are seen as positive and 
some as negative, both within and without HPC. 
The Trust is not obliged to build any community 
infrastructure on their site until the 500th house is 
built. To offset the pressure on Hinxton’s current 
facilities it has offered £567,000 towards the cost of 
enlarging the village hall and associated costs, more 
than twice the original offer, but which still leaves a 
potential small shortfall of £25,000. In addition, it 
has offered a 2.2-acre strip of land from the 
allotments down to the river for 20 years, or 
whenever their own communal facilities come on 
stream, at a peppercorn rent and the use of the WT 
site’s community facilities. 
 
However, there are concerns over the covenants, 
agreed by SCDC and Wellcome within the S106, 
which aim to restrict housing to on-site workers and 
their families. The mechanism by which this 
‘housing lock’ is managed appears weak which 
could have an impact on the village into the future, 

particularly in terms of local infrastructure and 
transport links. 
                             
The only way to have forced SCDC to reconsider its 
decisions regarding the WT application would have 
been to apply to the courts for a judicial review (JR) 
of the way SCDC has managed the process. There 
was only a window of six weeks to make that 
application after the publication of the S106 on 
December 18. This gave HPC until 29 January to 
lodge an application. 
 
At a Parish Council meeting on 11 January, some 
villagers indicated that they strongly supported 
making a JR.  Some of the councillors were wary 
because the outcome of all legal actions is uncertain 
and the PC might have had to bear up to £15-
£20k in costs if the council were to lose. However, 
costs would largely have been recoverable if such 
an action was successful. 
 
HPC decided to commit £1500 for a legal opinion on 
the likelihood of success of a JR application. The 
confidential advice was that an application was 
unlikely to succeed.  
This was discussed at an extraordinary meeting of 
HPC on Friday, 22 January at which there were 19 
residents on the zoom call. Following an hour long 
discussion by councillors, and residents in the public 
session, HPC voted unanimously not to apply for a 
judicial review.  
 
For any further details please ask one of your parish 
councillors – see the list on  
 
http://www.hinxton-pc.org.uk/community/hinxton-
parish-council-7847/contact-details/ 
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As we come into 2021, we face a new challenge and a 
new variant of Coronavirus. 
  
This has led to a situation no-one wanted - another 
round of tough restrictions. We all would have preferred 
a new start this year, but this mutated strain has been 
shown to be far easier to transmit - the data on infec-
tions makes for difficult reading, with local cases rising to 
the highest levels recorded and hospital admissions in-
creasing. I remain in regular contact with our hospitals, 
the CCG, and the Director of Public Health, and will con-
tinue to post available information across my social me-
dia platforms where possible.  
  
Everyone is now being asked to stay at home, and should 
only leave for limited reasons such as shopping for es-
sentials, seeking medical assistance or fleeing domestic 
abuse. People who are extremely clinically vulnerable 
are once again being asked to shield. A letter will be sent 
out to those in this category outlining the necessary 
steps they should take. I want to urge everyone to work 
within these restrictions. 
  
When it comes to education, primary schools, secondary 
schools and colleges will be moving to remote learning, 
with only children of key workers or those who are vul-
nerable going into school physically, while early years 
settings remain open. Not all exams will go ahead this 
summer and the Secretary of State for Education and 
Ofqual will announce the plan in due course. Children 
who are eligible for free school meals will continue to 
receive them, with further details to follow. 
  
There is hope for the future, as for the first time we are 
able to pair tougher restrictions with a vaccination pro-
gramme. With the news that the Oxford-Astrazeneca 
vaccine has been approved, thanks in large part to the 
hard work of many right here in South Cambridgeshire, 
the vaccination numbers will only increase. It is the hope 
of the NHS that by the end of February, the top four pri-
ority groups (people in care homes, all health and social 
care staff, anyone clinically vulnerable and all those over 
70 years old) will have received a vaccine. 

  
As the Prime Minister said last night, if we succeed in 
vaccinating all those groups we will have removed huge 
numbers of people from the path of the virus and can 
begin to look at a timetable to reduce these measures. 
Now we need to remain vigilant, work within the guide-
lines, and give our NHS the support it needs. 
  
We also find ourselves facing the new year truly outside 
of the European Union. I promised during the election 
campaign to fight to ensure the UK left the EU with a 
deal, and a deal we have. It provides tariff and quota-
free access to the EU single market and preserves UK 
sovereignty. It was supported not just by the Conserva-
tive government, but by Labour, Eurosceptics, the Euro-
pean Commission, and Governments across Europe. And 
it gives us the chance to explore exciting policy options 
in every field from environmental regulation to taxation. 
Say goodbye to can’t do and say hello to the new “can 
do” Britain. 
  
You may well say that we would be better off staying in 
the EU. That is a respectable argument. But that bus has 
passed. We left the EU almost a year ago. Let’s look to 
the future together and make a success of it. 
  
As we continue to find our way, to freedom from Coro-
navirus and away from the European Union, I will contin-
ue to work for South Cambridgeshire. Below, you can 
read about my most recent campaigns, speeches, and 
work in the constituency. As ever, if you have any other 
questions, comments or queries, please don't hesitate to 
contact me.   
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Advice to minimise the spread of Covid -19 

an you add that if you are having to isolate; please contact us if you need your dog walking 

as there are plenty of people who can help?  

When interacting with those outside your household remember to stay 2m apart. This is 

a surprisingly large distance. 2m is the equivalent of a 6ft 7 man, so imagine the tall-

est person in the village lying between you and then some! 

Remember to wash hands thoroughly whenever you return to your house. If you touch 

anything between the door and the sink they need washing too 

Wash hands after touching anything that comes into your house, eg parcels, post, milk 

Children are more likely to be asymptomatic but the infection prevention rules above 

apply to them too 

Village support 

Please check on your immediate neighbours 

There are a team of volunteers who can assist you with prescriptions or essential shop-

ping if you are vulnerable or if you suddenly find yourself having to isolate. 

Please contact Emma on emmasenior@googlemail.com or Sue on suejbrown@me.com and 
we will sort out some help 

These items are available for free 

to be collected central Hinxton 

Contact 

JONATHAN REDFERN  

jonnybiotech@me.com 

mailto:emmasenior@googlemail.com
mailto:suejbrown@me.com
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Granta Medical Practices Update February 2021 

 

COVID-19 Vaccinations 

At the time of writing, we are about to embark on the mammoth 
task of vaccinating our 44,000 patients with the COVID-19 vac-
cinations. Please be assured that everyone will be vaccinated.  
However, please remember that we have to vaccinate in ac-
cordance with Public Health England’s priority list. Details of 
the priority list can be found on our website or at https://
www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-
vaccination/coronavirus-vaccine/ 

Due to the extreme demand for the vaccine around the country 
we may get deliveries at short notice, which means we may 
have to contact you at short notice.    

Please note that you will NEVER be asked for payment for 
a COVID-19 vaccination and any texts, phone calls, or let-
ters requesting payment or bank details should be ig-
nored. 

Please continue to keep yourself and our community safe by 
adhering to national restrictions, social distancing, wearing of 
face masks and hand hygiene. 

We would like to thank you all for your patience and under-
standing whilst you wait for your vaccine during this unprece-
dented time. 

 
Sandra East 
Granta Communications & Patient Liaison 
 
T. 01223 627743 
E. capccg.contact.gmp@nhs.net 
W. www.grantamedicalpractices.co.uk 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/coronavirus-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/coronavirus-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/coronavirus-vaccine/
mailto:capccg.contact.gmp@nhs.net
http://www.grantamedicalpractices.co.uk
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www.hundredparishes.org.uk  

 

Our area has a good number of so-called 
“Hertfordshire puddingstones”.  

I am not convinced that Hertfordshire has any 
real justification for claiming the puddingstone 

because examples can be found on both 
sides of the Essex / Hertfordshire county 
boundary.  I recently acquired a copy of 

“Puddingstone Walks in Essex”, a neat little 
book that describes walking routes which in 

total pass more than twenty puddingstones or 
groups of puddingstones in the Essex part of 

the Hundred Parishes. 

A puddingstone is a conglomerate of many 
small, rounded and colourful pebbles that 
appear to have been cemented together. 
Geologists explain that they were formed 

around 50 million years ago and were 
deposited in this area by a retreating glacier, 
possibly only 10,000 years ago at the end of 

the last Ice Age.  

Some puddingstones lay where they were 
deposited, whilst others have been moved to 

more convenient locations and sometimes 
put to good use. Brent Pelham and Arkesden 

have incorporated them into their war 
memorials. Others are visible in Arkesden in 

the stream of Wicken Water beside the 
bridge.  

Stones have been used as building material 
within walls in Much Hadham and Wendens 
Ambo, in Great Hallingbury’s church tower 

and in St Helen’s Chapel at Wicken Bonhunt.  

One in Standon is proudly displayed, whilst a 
large puddingstone in Newport seems to 
have been unceremoniously abandoned 
beside the approach road to the station. 

Others stand in Tilty churchyard, by the pump 
at Ugley Green, in Saffron Walden Museum’s 

grounds, by the Shell House in Hatfield 
Forest and beside the Yew Tree pub in 

Manuden. 

No doubt there are many more – I would be 
pleased to hear of any that I have missed – 

please email me at 
hundredparishes@btinternet.com, if possible 

with a photo. Will we find more in 
Hertfordshire or Essex? 

 

Ken McDonald, Secretary. 

Arkesdon pudding stone 

war memorial 

Brent Pelham 

Newport 

Standon 

Ugley puddingstone 

Wendons Ambo ancient 

wasll with puddingstone 

http://www.hundredparishes.org.uk
mailto:hundredparishes@btinternet.com
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Hi, my name is Anita Gilchrist and I would like to introduce myself as 

the new Community Warden for Sawston, Whittlesford, Hinxton, Ickle-

ton, Duxford and Pampisford. 

 Age UK Cambridgeshire and Peterborough have been delivering these 
schemes for 27 years and with the funding support from South Cam-
bridgeshire District Council we are pleased to be in a position to ex-
pand the schemes to those living within these villages. 
 I was working as a warden in Linton and have years of experience 
working for the NHS and private Health sector. The community warden 
service assists adults over 60 to continue to live independently and 
safely at home by providing daily contact (Monday to Friday) and sup-
port by a personal visit (COVID19 compliant) or a telephone call to en-
sure a sense of a security and wellbeing. We can help you on a long or 
short term basis depending on your needs and wishes. An example of 
some of the things I can do to help you are; 
 

Doing small amounts of shopping 

Collecting prescriptions 

Reading post and making phone calls on your behalf 

Spend time with you to have a chat 

Listen to any concerns and help you find a solution 

You will receive a 2 week FREE trial and after that we ask for a small 
charge of £9 per week for a single person and £11 per week for a cou-
ple. Below are some quotes from people that use our service. 

“That phone call every day to check on me gives me such a great deal 
of security. You can’t believe what a phone call can 
mean at my age” 

“I look forward to the telephone call as Anita is always 
so bright and cheerful to speak to” 

If you are interested and would like to know more, I 
would love to hear from you.  

Please call me on 01223 570 837/ or 07812 496 001                                     
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GIGABIT BROADBAND in HINXTON 
We have now reached 100% so the project has completed the initial funding 

phase (phase 1), thank you to all those who have already pledged. Pledges can 
still be made, if you wanted to be part of the initial installation. The most 

important next step is to ensure that you complete the pledge voucher process 
when requested by Openreach, so that the funding is actually obtained (phase 

2).My guess that nothing will happen in the short term (given the new 
lockdown), and even then all the relevant planning, health and safety, ground 

and utility surveys for digging trenches, etc etc etc. The installation work I saw in 
Wendons Ambo, Littlebury Green etc took weeks/months to complete (phase 

3).We also don't know if fibre will be run to every house (but not connected), or 
whether it will only be run to those who have pledged. Obviously once the fibre 
infrastructure is in place future connections will be much easier/cheaper (a bit 

like connecting a new house to the existing water / gas / electricity supply, which 
is phase 4).So I wouldn't hold your breath for a fast installation, which will be of 
benefit to those of are mid broadband contract. My original contract I took out 
with Vodafone when Hinxton received the fibre to the cabinet service, has now 

switched to monthly, and I'm leaving it on that until this new service arrives.  

Jeremy Coleman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A very Happy New Year to all readers of The Hinxton 
News, and a very big thank you to all of you who have 
donated to Hinxton Foodbank since it was set up in 
October. The Christmas offerings in particular were 
generosity itself.  

This is just to let you know that although closed for 
services, Hinxton church is open for individual visits 
every day between 9am and 4pm, and located just 
inside the door is the foodbank, which is now emptied 
every day. The foodbank is there for anyone and 
everyone who would like to donate, and the donations 
are gratefully received by the volunteers at the John 
Huntingdon Society who distribute to those in need 
locally.  

Thank you all so much for every donation - from the 
Harrods tea to the tin of soup for one, all very much 
appreciated.  

Linda  

PS. When you donate, please remember to leave your 
name and phone number on the sign in sheet on the 
table, in the highly unlikely event that we may have to 
contact you re: COVID.  

UPDATE 
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Hinxton Yoga has moved online again! 
9.30am Fridays during lockdown 
Instagram Live@zoekirbynutrition 

 
No charge but you are welcome to give a 

donation to Mind if you’d like to: 
 

https://www.mind.org.uk/donate 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please contact Zoë for latest yoga news and 
to register for January classes: 

yoga@zoekirby.com 
07956 644254 

Adrian Dellar  

Painting and Decorating 

All interior and exterior work undertaken 

Please call for free estimate 

07932 141 738 

01440 268 521 

adriandellar@gmail.com 

 

Organic veg box delivery 

Fresh, seasonal organic vegetables, grown for flavour 
at our award-winning family farm in Great Abington. 

Free local delivery, visit our website to order www.wildco.co.uk 

Date Black Bin Blue Bin Green Bin 

Tuesday 2nd     

Tuesday 9th    

Tuesday 16th    

Tuesday 23rd    

Tuesday 2nd March    

https://www.mind.org.uk/donate
mailto:yoga@zoekirby.com
http://www.wildco.co.uk
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Have you heard 

   Why not contact Trevor’s 

team today to book a FREE 

hearing assessment and 

FREE 30 day trial ? 

C a l l  0 1 2 2 3  6 6 1 3 9 9  o r   

info@angliearhearing.co.uk 

or simply drop in and see 

                           Suite 3, 

Grain House 

3 Mill Ct 

Great Shelford 

Cambridge  

 CB22 5LD  

angliearhearing.co.uk 

? 
Advanced hearing 

technology now 

available right 

here in Cambridge 
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Christmas 2020 

John Sulston toasting the completion  

Taken around  

100 years ago. 
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There have been a couple of sewer blockages in the village  recently and it appears that 
the cause of the blockages has largely been wet wipes. These are not suitable for 

disposal via the toilet as they do not break down like toilet paper does. Some packaging 
on this type of product does say ‘flushable’ but this really only means that they will go 

around the U bend! 
 They should be placed in the appropriate bin ( black) 

……..and our drains! 

                            

Tony Mavis Dan Rachel and Connor  
would like to thank everyone who supported them 

while they were unwell.  
“We are truly grateful to each and every one of you.”  
This shows what a wonderful community we live in. 

ALERT…..peanut thieves in your area 

Photo by Sonya Ansell 
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 February Greetings to Hinxton 

Villagers 

from all at The Red Lion Inn 
 
 
Thank you for all your continued support as 
we all limp through these tough times trying 
to stay positive.  Our Click & Collect days 
are the highlight of our week, as we hope 
they are yours. 
 
Please keep coming and also letting us 
know what else we can do to help.  
 
The Friday nights continue to be as popular 
as ever. The feedback was that Fridays and 
Saturdays were equally popular so we will 
extend to Saturdays as well should we 
become unable to cope with Friday 
demand, as we found at our peak last April. 
 
Standby for a special St Valentine’s Menu 
- Saturday 14

th
 February– lots of treats in 

the planning. 
 
We are keeping the classics on as ever and 
changing the Specials each week, so if you 
have any special requests to challenge 
Shane for new menu dishes, please let me 
know. 
 
Going to press we are just starting a trial of 
both Sunday lunches for popularity and 
nearby Delivery for those vulnerable or 
having to isolate.  
 
I am keeping the website as up to date as I 
can, but please do sign up to our 
Newsletter to keep up to date with what we 
are offering each week. 

 
Keep well and safe.  
 
Alex, Nikol, Shane, Kris and the teams 

 
        info@redlionhinxton.co.uk         01799 
530 601    www.redlionhinxton.co.uk 

 
 

 

Whittlesford & Duxford Beavers, Cubs and Scouts  

We were very sorry to hear that some of our 
longest standing leaders are leaving this year: 
Jenny and Fran are leaving Wildwood Beavers 
after over ten years! Karen and Liz have keenly 
stepped forward to help fill their spots.  

We were also sad to hear that Steve Marshall is 
leaving; he has been our Group Scout Leader since 
2014. Steve was the driving force behind our 
fabulous new scout hut. We are so grateful for all 
his help over the years. We are very pleased that 
Marc is taking over as acting Group Scout Leader. 
Marc has been expertly and enthusiastically leading 
Forest Beavers for the last four years. He grew up 
in the movement in the Netherlands and is looking 
forward to putting his experiences into practice.  

Scouting continued to be zoom or worksheet based 
in December. Activities included: Christmas crafts 
and quizzes, making pizzas, a live bake off and 
simultaneous baking and pitching of gingerbread 
tents. They all looked amazing! If you would like to 
get involved, do get in touch via our website 
www.wanddscouts.org.uk or call Carmel on 07939 
07939 507805.  

mailto:info@redlionhinxton.co.uk
http://www.redlionhinxton.co.uk/
http://www.wanddscouts.org.uko

